THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, APRIL 25, 2023 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 5-23-23
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Carol Anselmo, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President; Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Chris Redmond, 2nd Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Director’s meeting held on February 28, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Chris and all voted in favor.

The minutes from the Organizational meeting held on March 22, 2023 following the Annual Meeting were presented next for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Carol welcomed new Board member Howard Bernstein.

The committee roster was presented for review and comment.  Carol explained most of the committees have been assigned a Board Liaison to assist the committee with any questions or concerns.  She also commented that the Clubhouse Committee could use some help as there is only one volunteer at this time.   She asked that the committees not wait to be given assignments but to be proactive and bring forth to the Board recommendations and suggestions.  Bertha asked that the following residents be added to the Lake Committee:  Kara Kidd, Ann Chase and Lincoln Foster.  Carol then made a motion to accept the Roster as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Carol then presented Meg Shannon’s name to remain The Isles representative to the North County Neighborhood Coalition and made a motion to same; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

Carol reported that she has received a request from a resident asking that an IT Ad Hoc Committee be appointed to investigate possible software programs that could assist the HOA.  The resident, John Dorogoff then explained the benefits.  A concern was raised that some of what is being suggested could be a duplication with what the management company is already providing.  John explained that he would work closely with the property manager and the management company but felt that there may be other opportunities to provide services that would be helpful to the HOA.  Steve made a motion to appoint an IT Ad Hoc Committee with a focus on the initial concept and goals on how IT might improve the HOA’s effectiveness; seconded by Chris and all voted in favor.  Bertha mentioned that she would be interested in E-Voting for the community.
Carol then reminded everyone of the Come Meet the Pro – Pickleball and Tennis Event scheduled for Wednesday night at 7 pm.  If the weather does not cooperate, the meeting will be held in the clubhouse.
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reported on the month-end March financial.  He commented that this report is the end of the first quarter of 2023. He compared expenses year-to-date by percentages to the budget and reported that currently the HOA is underbudget for the year.  He then commented on the delinquency report which shows four (4) accounts with small amounts showing for a total of $429.00 due the Association for the first quarter.  These amounts will probably be brought current with the second quarter dues payment.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics reported the new company, Aquagenix, was here from 9 am to 4:30 pm on their first visit.  Their second visit is scheduled for May 28th at which time they will be addressing the algae issue.

.
Pool Committee – Sheila Wycinowski reported that she received complaints about someone bringing floats and beach balls to the pool and wondered if it should be mentioned in an upcoming newsletter.  However, it was determined that the violators were visitors. Also mentioned was a concern that a resident was bringing their trash to the pool garbage can and filling up the can.  Elaine Pasetsky added that 2 frogs and a turtle have been rescued from the pool.  She complimented the landscapers for a good trimming and cleanup in the pool area and thanked them for placing all the furniture back properly.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported that the committee met with the Landscape Architect.  They walked the community and the architect is in the process of categorizing the oak trees in a five-tier system from those that should be removed and not replaced, those that need to be removed and replaced; those that need to be aggressively trimmed back, etc.  He will be writing a report and will do a presentation to the Board.  At this point there is no fee involved for his time and effort.
Ad Hoc Bocce Ball Committee – Bertha Matics, Chair, reported that three residents are being added to this committee – Maurice and Myra Darwish and Liz Baldassarre.  The committee has met with one vendor so far and has received their first bid.  Two more vendor meetings are scheduled.  As of right now the location being considered is south of the tennis courts.  Bertha stated that she will keep the Ligurian residents informed and will definitely keep in mind the park-like setting the residents currently enjoy.  Carol stated that no final decision to proceed with the courts has been made at this point.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated April 25, 2023 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that a pressure cleaning touchup for sidewalks is scheduled for this week.  The only areas being addressed at this time are those areas needing it.  This is not a full service.  She reported that there was a roof leak between the main room of the clubhouse and the office where water actually came through the doorframe of the door leading into the office.  The roofer has made the repair at a cost of $850.00.
Proposed Rental Agreement – After some discussion Steve made a motion to have the Association’s attorney prepare an amendment to Article 19.2 that states a buyer must own the property for one year before being able to rent/lease it; the lease can remain at a min. of 4 months however you can only rent one time in a 12-month period (or whatever the attorney recommends for wording); and the current paragraph must be changed to only the owner is financially responsible for the association assessments; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Tabled Driveway Paver Amendment – After review of the opinion offered by the Association’s attorney on this recommendation discussed at the last Board meeting, the Board decided to take no action on this proposed amendment.
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Cleaning of Roofs – Donna presented three bids on the proposed roof cleaning.  One from RBK Diversified, one from Fiddler Roof Cleaning and one from Pressure Pros of the Palm Beaches.  Discussion followed on the various options.  Steve made a motion to accept the proposal from RBK which would allow each homeowner to select various options:  One to opt out but must clean own roof within 30 days; select the offered service which would mean the contractor would walk on 25% of the roof to clean; or pay an additional 50% to the price quoted for their specific model to have the “no walk” spray technique applied; seconded by Chris and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
Recommendation of % Needed to Amend the Documents – Howard presented a draft of a proposed amendment that he used elsewhere.  However, the document pertained to meeting quorum which is not needed at this time.  
New Electronic Access System – Donna presented two bids on a new Electronic Access System and noted that a third vendor failed to bid.  Sixberry is the provider of the current system and CCTV Agent is the vendor who installed the camera system in the clubhouse and entrance/exit ways.  After some discussion, Carol made a motion to accept the bid from Sixberry in the amount of $16,884.60; seconded by Chris and all voted in favor.

Security Monitoring Contract (ADT) – The Board asked Donna to reach out to ADT to see if negotiations/discussions for a renewal can start now as this contract terminates the end of this year.
Roof Tiles – Clubhouse – While the roofer was on the clubhouse roof making the recent repair, he noted several cracked and smashed roof tiles.  He submitted a proposal to replace 20 smashed tiles and repair 50 broken tiles for $950.  Howard made a motion to accept Steve Smith Roofing’s proposal with the proviso that the replaced tiles are comparable in color to the existing roof tiles; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.

Ratify Treadmill Repair – Prior to the meeting an email vote was taken and approved by all to make a necessary repair to the middle treadmill in the amount of $992.44.  The walking belt required replacement.  Carol made a motion to ratify the repair made by ProFitness; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

Hurricane Addendum from CPM – Carol made a motion to accept CPM’s annual hurricane addendum with a notation about the trade-off of services as applicable; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident raised further concerns about the oak trees especially on his lot making reference to the three common area trees next to this home.  Chris agreed to review the situation.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors meeting is May 23rd at 7 PM.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:57 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
